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NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
 

 
Question-  
There is a requirement in the RFQ for the designer to be MCPPO certified. This is an unusual request 

for an architect with DPW experience as the certification is geared towards architects and OPMs for 
school building projects. Would the Town consider waiving this requirement since this is not a school 
project? 

 
Answer- The town considers the MCPPO certification to be highly desirable 
 

 
Question- 
Under submission requirements, it notes that the Professional Services Contract must be signed by the 
proposer and included in the proposal. It is highly unusual to require the contract be signed prior to 
awarding the contract to the selected firm. Would it be acceptable to just include a statement in the 
proposal that says “we take no exceptions to the town’s contract terms”?  

 
Answer-  
It is the towns practice to receive a signed contract to ensure that you agree to the terms and conditions. 
 

 
Question-  
Could you please provide a copy of the contract? 
 
Answer- The Contract has been uploaded to the Town Website and forwarded to all that have 
requested bid documents. 
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